VIRGINIA:

AT A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF DINWIDDIE COUNTY HELD AT THE AGRICULTURAL BUILDING OF SAID, COUNTY ON THE 21ST DAY OF

JANUARY 1970 AT 2:00 P.M.

PRESENT:

S. E. WINN, VICE CHAIRMAN DARVILLS

T. H. TUNSTALL G. M. WATKINS

SAPONY DISTRICT NAMOZINE DISTRICT

ABSENT:

A. M. SMITH, CHAIRMAN

M. I. HARGRAVE, JR

ROHOIC

DISTRICT

DISTRICT

ROWANTY

DISTRICT

ATTORNEY

PRESENT:

A. H. BURTON

H. T. WILLIAMS, III

SHERIFF

COMMONWEALTH'S

IN RE:

MINUTES

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

IN RE:

PAYMENT OF CLAIMS

On motion made and carried it is ordered by the Board that the accounts against the following funds for the month of December 1969 be issued payable out of the respective accounts. General Fund - Checks numbering 70-2 through 70-65 amounting to \$19,811.52. Jail Fund - Check number J-70-1 amounting to \$17,423.00.

IN RE:

COUNTY LICENSES SUBSTATIONS - APPROVED

Mr. F. E. Jones, Treasurer appeared before the Board and suggested the Board consider authorizing the establishing of several substations to sell county vehicle licenses. Mr. Jones recommended the substation agent be paid a commission of 25ϕ for each license sold.

Mr. Watkins moved the Board authorize Mr. Jones to establish no more than 5 substations to sell county licenses and the agent be paid 25ϕ for each license sold. Mr. Tunstall seconded. The motion carried.

IN RE:

DOE SEASON - REQUESTED

It appeared to the Board their action of April 4, 1969 requesting the Commission of Game & Inland Fisheries to authorize the taking of doe deer during the last week of deer season was not approved by the Commission for the 1969 hunting season. Several members of the Board have been requested by landowners and hunters to re-enter the request directing same.

Mr. Tunstall moved this Board request the Commission to allow the taking of doe deer for a period not to exceed 5 days, such doe season to conform with surrounding counties and not to exceed 1 doe deer per person per season. Mr. Watkins seconded. Motion carried. The secretary was directed to notify the Commission of this request.

IN RE:

COLLECTION OF COMMITTMENT FEES

It appeared to the Board the compensation of members and mileage of lunancy commissions during the period July through December 69 had exceeded the amount budgeted for the fiscal year 1969-70. Section 37.1-90 of the Code of Virginia provides for the collection of such cost from the patient, estate or person responsible for the committment.

In consideration of the increase in cost of committments the presiding officer appointed the following committee to study methods of collection and submit recommendations at the following meeting. Members of the committee are: Mr. T. Hope Tunstall, Mr. Herbert T. Williams, III, Mr. H. Barner Batte, and Mr. A. Terrell Baskerville.

IN RE:

LAKESIDE MINISTRY - DEFERRED

There was read a letter from Rev. J. T. Higgins, pastor Kenwood Methodist Church requesting permission to hold lakeside ministry services on the public access property to Lake Chesdin which would be controlled by the Board per agreement with the Commission of Game & Inland Fisheries. Such services to be conducted by various churches on Sunday evening and be attended by persons utilizing Lake Chesdin.

The Board directed that additional information be requested.

IN RE:

DELINQUENT REAL ESTATE TAXES

Mr. H. Barner Batte, Clerk Circuit Court, handed to members of the Board the current lists of delinquent real estate taxes in Dinwiddie County totaling approximately 200 parcels.

There was discussion pertaining to various ways to collect such delinquent taxes and the presiding officer appointed the following committee to recommend the most practical means of collection. Those appointed are: Mr. H. T. Williams, III, Mr. H. Barner Batte, Mr. Rennie W. Bridgman, Mr. F. E. Jones.

IN RE:

SECONDARY TRAFFIC COUNT TABULATION - DISTRIBUTED

The report of the traffic count of the highway secondary system prepared by the Highway Department was distributed for review by the members of the Board.

IN RE:

DINWIDDIE COUNTY AMBULANCE & RESCUE SQUAD

President Earl H. Gwaltney reported the second ambulance will be put in service on or about January 23rd. Such ambulance was purchased by members of the rescue squad and titled in the name of the Board of Supervisors; the Board having agreed previously to provide gas, insurance, radios and maintenance for this vehicle.

IN RE:

HEALTH DEPARTMENT & EXTENSION SERVICE BUDGETS

Copies of the Health Department budget and the Extension Service budget was distributed for review by the Board and consideration at a later date.

IN RE:

SHERIFF'S DEPARTMENT VEHICLES - OPERATING COST

The Board was given copies showing the operating cost of the sheriff's department vehicles during the year 1969. Such vehicles being driven 126,830 miles at a total cost of \$8,251.80 including depreciation, repair, gas, etc.

There being no further business the meeting was continued at 9:10 P.M. until 8:00 P.M. January 28, 1970.

S. E. Winn, Vice Chairman

ATTEST

J. Jania Barbani III